
Item G16
#2002-260 - Approving Certificate of Final Completion for 
Sanitary Sewer Project 2001-S-5
The contract for Sanitary Sewer Project 2001-S-5  was awarded to The Diamond 
Engineering Company of Grand Island, Nebraska on January 22, 2002 and work 
commenced in February.  The project involved pipe and manhole work west of Diers Avenue 
and south of State Street to solve a build up problem with hydrogen sulfide gas.  The project 
was completed in July at a construction price of $44,657.40. Total cost of the project, 
including contract administration, is $50,888.51. It is recommended that Council accept the 
Certificate of Final Completion. Sufficient funds are available in Account No.5303005-85213.

Tuesday, August 27, 2002
Council Session

City of Grand Island

Staff Contact: Steve Riehle, City Engineer/Public Works Director

City of Grand Island City Council



 
  Approved as to Form ?   
_______________ 
  August 23, 2002 ?   City Attorney  

 
  

 R E S O L U T I O N   2002-260 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the Public Works Director of the City of Grand Island has issued his 
Certificate of Final Completion for Sanitary Sewer Project 2001-S-5, Lift Station #15 Modifications, 
certifying that The Diamond Engineering Company of Grand Island, Nebraska, under contract dated 
January 22, 2002, has completed such project according to the terms, conditions, and stipulations for such 
improvements; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Public Works Director recommends the acceptance of the final 
completion; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Mayor concurs with the Public Works Director's recommendations. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that: 
 
1. The Public Works Director's Certificate of Final Completion for Sanitary Sewer Project 2001-S-5, 

is hereby confirmed. 
 
2. The costs of contract administration be credited to Account No. 100.130.04516 from Account 

No. 53030055-85213 in the amount of $893.15. 
 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on August 27, 2002. 
 
 
 

_____________________________________
       RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


